TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON FEBRUARY 9, 2017
HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Bryan Miller, John Coker, Charlie Carter, Katie Crosby, Keith Baxley, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Samantha Lewis –Town Clerk, Chief Bryan Todd, Ken Laster-Public Works Director, Jonathan Laster, Vivian Buffin and Ms. Shaw
Public Hearing was Called to Order at 6:00 p.m.

Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the January 12, 2017 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Sutton and it carried unanimously. 
Old Business:  1)  Mr. Miller asked what was the update on the tag readers for the police cars. Mr. Lee stated that he has received a quote for the tag reader from Chief Todd.  The amount is $12300 and it includes installation.  There is an annual renewal fee of $1700.  Mayor Richardson asked if SLED has approved the changes and Chief Todd stated that Joel has completed everything and as far as we know we are in compliant.

Persons Appearing Before Council:  None
Williamsburg County Emergency Management:  Ms. Buffin and Ms. Shaw stated that they are here to solicit the Town’s help.  In 2014 the county was hit with the ice storm and in 2015 we had a flood and a hurricane.  We can’t prevent storms but we can help the community to prepare for the storm.  Starting in March they are going to go around the communities and help train the residents.  They are going to work on training 25 or more people in each area to help mitigate.  They would help name locations that ditches need to be cleaned out to help with flooding, where people need to go and what they need to do in preparation for a disaster.  The will help make sure neighbors are stocked with food and water and file with FEMA filings, etc.  Mr. Lee asked if they have a site mind and she stated that they were going to meet at the JJ Mitcheon Center but don’t have a date yet.  Mayor Richardson thanked them for coming and also told them we would help get the information out to our community.
2015-2016 Audit:  Mrs. Richardson was here to present the audit report.  Mrs. Richardson stated that council needs to keep an eye on the water fund.  This account is getting low in funds and not too concerned yet.  The sewer is in the negative and needs to be addressed.  Mr. Carter stated that the rates for water and sewer were increased but for the next year’s budget.  Mrs. Richardson also suggested that the Town start a fund and put money in it each month for the repairs and replacements of these old lines.  Mayor Richardson thanked Mrs. Richardson for coming.  Mr. Carter stated that this is the first time in years that we got a warning to watch any account.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to accept the audit report as presented by Mrs. Richardson and it was seconded by Mrs. Crosby and it carried unanimously.
SC BBQ Shag Festival Hospitality Fund Request:  John Michael Collins has requested $8000 from the Hospitality Fund for the BBQ Shag Festival.  Mr. Baxley stated that he felt that the application was more detailed that last years and he liked it.  It is more itemized and if we grant this kind of money he would like to see a detailed report of how it was spent.  Mr. Carter made the motion to give the BBQ Shag Committee $8000 to include dollar for dollar receipts for the money and it was seconded by Mr. Coker and it carried unanimously.
Administrator’s Report: 1) John Michael Collins has asked Mr. Lee to contact the Johnson man who owns the property on the corner of McAlister, Society and Johnson Street for use of parking for the festival.  Mr. Johnson stated that it was fine with him but needed a release of liability from the Town.  We have a letter for the release if it is ok with council.  The Shag Committee has their liability policy and it includes the parking lots.  Mr. Collins is ready to have it bushhogged and packed for parking.  Mr. Carter stated that when Mr. Lee talks with Mr. Johnson see if he is interested in leasing that property to the Town for these events.   2) The bids for the top of the adjacent building are hard to get.  He stated that he has two bids and one has pulled out because they have too much work to do now.  We are going to put a tarp on it until we can get it repaired.  When Mr. Lee gets the third bid, he will call and poll council on who to go with.  Mr. Sutton and Mr. Lee talked about the Fire Department Building’s roof and can’t find anyone to fix it.  They talked about putting beams in the roof to brace the walls.   

Executive Session:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to go into executive session at 6:40 p.m. and it was seconded by Mr. Sutton.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to come out of executive session at 7:22 p.m. and it was seconded by Mr. Baxley.  There were no actions or votes taken in executive session.    
Mayor Richardson asked council to remember the 3 area children’s families that we lost in the last 8 days.  

Mr. Carter stated that he wanted to see something on new playground equipment for the park. 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:23 p.m.

Sincerely

Samantha Lewis

Town Clerk
